Natural Sciences Chairs Council

May 11, 2009
1:00-3:00 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings, and update the College website.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase external grant activity, increase student research opportunities with faculty, open part of the museum, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College, seek to establish equipment service contracts.
Approval of minutes for April 20, 2009.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Dr. Maynard – attended the CSU Chemistry Chairs meeting and reported that all of the campuses are trying to manage with the budget cuts while still having too many students.
· Susan Longville – the upcoming conference in Long Beach on June 12th is still open for participants. If anyone is interested in attending, contact Susan directly.
· Lory Lewis – The CNS Outstanding Undergraduate for 2008-09 is Nick Navaroli from the Department of Computer Science & Engineering. The CNS Outstanding Graduate is Ken Noriega from the Department of Biology.
· Dr. Rizzo – The Department of Kinesiology participated in the COE accreditation review and believes it went well. The department is also moving forward with impacting the pre-physical therapy program.
· Dr. Leach – Funding has been released for the new nursing skills lab and they are once again moving forward with the project.
2. Announcements from Administration
· Group II Equipment – Funding has been reinstated and the dean would like the departments to start purchasing again. Debbie Reynolds is doing Group II. Funding has also been released for adding A/C to the PE building.
· Summer vacation schedules – The dean would like the chairs to email their vacation schedules to Lory as soon as possible. 
· Faculty Recognition Luncheon – The luncheon will be held on Friday, May 29, 2009. The following faculty from CNS will be recognized with 25 years of service: Dr. Josephine Mendoza, Dr. Chetan Prakash, and Dr. Cliff Singh. The dean encouraged the chairs to attend the event.
· CNS Outstanding Student Reception – The reception will be held on Friday, June 19th from 3-4:30pm in the Sycamore Room. 
· The Murillo Family Observatory Groundbreaking Ceremony – The event will be held on Friday, June 12th from 9-10:00am in the Biology Lot.

· President’s Staff Awards – An email was sent out regarding nominations. The deadline is June 30th. 
· Faculty-Staff Campaign results – The dean congratulated Chemistry and Biochemistry, Geology and Nursing for 100% participation per the attachment.

· ACM and Department Websites – The dean received the comments he solicited regarding the college website and will be sharing them with ACM. 

· Range Elevations – The department recommendations were due by May 6th in the college office. The department recommendation should be based upon a FAR and the personnel file.  If you have not submitted the recommendation, please send it in to Lory as soon as possible.

· Travel to Mexico – Approval for travel to Mexico in the near future will be difficult to get due to the swine flu breakout. 

· Executive Order #1037 from the Chancellor’s Office – The maximum number of units that a student can withdraw from during their academic career is 28. The Chancellor mandated that President Karnig select a representative to centrally decide on students wishing to drop a class in the last 20% of the quarter. This will begin in the fall quarter.
· Soar 2 Success – Advising sessions will be held on May 16th and June 6th. Orientations will be held in the summer. Any students who do not attend will not be enrolled.

· Budget – The university has already taken a cut of $2.86 million. There are new estimates that the campus may be faced with an additional cut of $9 million of the $8 billion shortfall for the state. There is an additional $6.8 million cut if the ballot measure does not pass. The college share of these additional cuts could be as much as almost $1.5 million. The dean has to submit scenarios for 3, 5, 7, and 10% cuts. A discussion followed.

· Student fee increase – Next year, student fees will increase by 10%. 

· Request for removal of confidential information – Faculty and staff that have laptops or flash drives with confidential information such as social security numbers need to remove them from their devices. 

Action Items: 
Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Summer 2009 – Data was distributed today for the end of priority II
b. Fall 2009 – Priority registration begins on May 21st 
c. Winter 2010 – Schedule build begins on May 18th 

2.
Lottery Equipment purchases – ($185,408 of $237,011) The dean attached a list of approved equipment for purchase.
3.
Summer Advising and Orientation programs – (Cindy) Cindy passed out a schedule of faculty assigned for advising on May 16th.  She sent out an email to the chairs with all of the upcoming advising and orientation dates.
4.
Preliminary FTES target for 2009-10 – The dean discussed the attachment showing the targets for next year. He wants the chairs to look it over and finalize the numbers by the next meeting.
5.
Spring augmentation for enrollments – The dean went over augmentations for each department per the attachment. Renee will transfer the money this week. The dean plans on doing these augmentations next year barring any huge cuts.

6.
Spring augmentation for extra classes - The dean went over augmentations for each department per the attachment. Renee will transfer the money this week. The dean plans on doing these augmentations next year barring any huge cuts.

7.
Estimated State Rollovers for 2009-10 – The dean discussed the rollover by department for this year per the attachments which shows the difference between this year and last year. The dean also discussed money spent on part time faculty this year compared to last year. The dean asked the chairs to discuss this information with their department ASC to see if there are any discrepancies. If so, set up a meeting with Renee to go over the rollover.
8.
Estimate Cash Trust Rollovers for 2009-10 – The dean discussed trust cash account balances per the attachment. He cautioned that chairs have their accounts spent down by June 30th to stay under the radar of auditing.
9.
Construction Projects:

a. Observatory – We now have all agencies approvals. We are waiting on final approval from the Chancellor’s Office to go out to bid.
